WPCA Meeting
July 9, 2020
         7:00pm   
 
Tela Conference
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak, Norb Church
 

    Ken Russell
Absent: Bud Phelps 
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:15PM.
Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the secretaries report, it was seconded by Will, and voted and approved. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Helen Francis said hello to the committee. Helen is the new treasurer for the WPCA. She did not have a report for this meeting. It was discussed that we should include a
note to please include a new address if have moved.

Maintenance Report: Will gave his report on the bioxide, bioxide usage in June was high.
There were alarms in June, that resulted in increase in the bioxide.
It has been reported that during rainstorms, the Stanhope pumping station has been pumping

 greater amounts of water. The water is draining into the pumping station and being pumped the

 main station. It was suggested that sandbags may help with problem. Dick will look into solving 

the problem.
Chairman’s Report: Rich in meeting with Evoqua discussed a system that would monitor our flow to East Lyme, with a meter at the top of Rt. 156 before it is gravity fed the station below.
Rich has contacted Nathan Jacobson Assoc. a Consulting & Environmental Engineers, for a proposal to give us help in monitoring the system.
The two pumps in the main station are not running at the same speed. Rick wants to have the pipes checked to see if there is a clogged pipe. If pipes are clear the slower pump will have to be replaced with our spare. Hopefully, the removed pump can be repaired. If not, it will have to be replaced. 
Correspondence: Rich had several questions on the user 
Norb: Norb indicated the courts are starting to open up. He will look for some action.  
Old Business: Dick made a motion to reappoint the secretary for another year, the motion was seconded by Ken, it was voted and passed 5-0-0. 
New Business: Dick made a motion to accept Rita’s letter of resignation. Bill seconded the motion, it was voted and passed 5-0-0.
Ken made a motion to accept Helen Francis as our new treasurer. Will seconded the motion, the motion was voted and passed 5-0-0.
Dick made a motion to adjourn

Seconded by Will

The motion was voted and passed 5-0-0

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
